Post-Tonsillectomy and or Adenoidectomy Instructions
· Use your pain medication as prescribed. DO NOT take additional acetaminophen or Tylenol if using the pain medication. For the first 2-3 days, take the pain medication around-the-clock. It is helpful to wake your child at least once during the first two nights for a dose of pain medication. Pain typically persists for 7-10 days, but can last up to two weeks.
· It is common to have ear pain following surgery.

· It is common to have low-grade fevers (less than 100.4 F) for 2-3 days after surgery. Please call the on-call doctor at 860-493-1950 for higher or persistent fevers

· Some blood-tinged phlegm or saliva is common for 24 hours after surgery. Post-tonsillectomy bleeds usually occur 5-10 days after surgery. Bright red blood at any time is NOT normal. Go directly to the emergency room with any bleeding. If you live more than 20 minutes from Hartford Hospital or Connecticut Children’s Medical Center, go the closest emergency room.

· Push clear fluids (Gatorade, water, juices). Monitoring your child’s urine output is the easiest way to tell if they are dehydrated. Their urine should remain clear-to-yellow. If your child gets dehydrated, they will have to come to the emergency for IV fluids.

· You or your child can eat any kind of food as tolerated. Avoid hard-edged foods like pizza crusts and chips.

· No travel outside of the Hartford area for at least 10 day. You may travel after 10 days if you have had no bleeding following the surgery. If you experience any bleeding, please contact your surgeon prior to travelling outside of the Hartford area.
· Schedule a follow-up appointment for one month from your date of surgery.

In case of emergency, call the office, 24 hours a day, at (860) 493-1950.

